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1. General update
The LEP project has been advancing ahead of schedule, with all Service Provider Agencies having now received training and education on all processes involved, as well as support for clients in application forms and interview techniques. 
From this we have now seen a reduction in the amount of applications, however, the quality has increased and more clients are getting through to interview, with more gaining employment.

We have seen the number gaining employment rise from 33% to 50%.

We have successfully run an Admin PET followed by an LEP only Admin Assessment day. This resulted in 12 people being interviewed and 8 people passing this and the creation of the “Admin Bank” of job ready, pre-interviewed and checked staff.
The team have now changed their collective name to Local Employment & Opportunity, as this was more robust and reflective of the wider remit of the projects run by the manager.

2. Outcomes
To date there have been 41 jobs advertised through the Local Employment Partnership. From these jobs, the LEP has received 96 completed applications.

41 People have gone on to be offered interviews, 18 of which have been offered employment.

This shows that approximately 50% of those applying for the jobs are getting through to interview stage and approximately 50% of those are gaining employment. 

By the end of October the council will have employed 25 people through the LEP straight from benefits into council employment.
3. Challenges & Solutions
The challenges faced this month by the team have been:
· Better understanding of process has reduced applications
· There have been an overall reduction of suitable jobs
· Ongoing recruitment manager relations
· Apprenticeship handover before officer employed

With the ongoing education and training being delivered to the Service Provider Agencies, we have seen a large rise in the quality of the application forms. However the side effect of this has been noticeable reduction in the amount of applications. Hopefully as the role out of the education and support continues, this will increase again.
As we enter in the autumnal and winter months, we have seen a reduction of the number of jobs being submitted, especially ones suitable for the programme. This will ultimately have a knock on effect in outcome’s, however, this was taken into account when writing the targets for the service.

We continue to occasionally have issues with Recruitment Managers, either questioning the LEP project or the process involved. Each situation has been dealt with on an individual basis, and hasn’t had to go any further than manager level.
The Apprenticeship, work placement, trial & experience Programme for the council has now been handed over, and due to delays in funding streams, which have now been sorted, we have only just advertised for the Apprenticeship Officer. In the short term, the LEP Employment Officer will commit 2 days a week to cover this role until it is filled.

4. Activities for next month

The Apprenticeship Officer role has been advertised, and the Manager will be working on the successful candidate’s induction and training programme, as well as starting to pull together a steering group to support this role.
The team will continue to work closely with JCP and its partners to keep the momentum going and the job outcomes high.
Now that clients have started employment, the buddying programme and train to gain has started. This is a new process and will no doubt encounter teething problems which will need attention. 

Now that the general literature leaflet and posters have been produced, we can move onto the internal literature guide, which will be more informative and contain all signposting routes, support and information on the buddying programme and qualification potentials as well as a help guide.
The manager will continue to work alongside HR colleagues and external partners on a number of different projects that link in with the overall ethos of the welfare to work programme in Brighton & Hove. We are also working with JCP to write our bid for the regional LEP Awards, of which we are eligible for 2 of the categories.
5. Conclusion

We continue to go from strength to strength and are encountering less problems as the project develops and grows.

We are now leading in the country for council LEP’s and with our current model, should have no problem exceeding our target of 40 employed between July 08 – March 09. 

We continue to work on other funding streams and possible projects that will compliment and work alongside the existing LEP and Apprenticeship programmes.
